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Date Time Program

1 7.00 pm Marian Consecration and Holy
Qurbana at Cathedral

3 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

4 11.00 am Monthly Recollection for Priests
and Sisters

6 10.00 am Curia Meeting

8 11.00 am College of Consultors Body
Meeting

10 11.30 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral

11 05.00 pm Presbyteral Council Meeting

20 05.00 pm Eparchial Assembly Team
Meeting

24 10.00 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral -
First Anniversary of elavation to
Eparchy

31 11.30 am Holy Qurbana at Cathedral



PASTORAL LETTER
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April 25, 2020                   Prot. No. 39/2020

PENTACOST- 2020
FOR NEW VIGOUR AND VITALITY

Holy Spirit is the gift of  Risen Jesus. “When he had said this, he
breathed on them and said to them, Receive the Holy Spirit” (Jn 20:22).
Even though they had received Holy Spirt, unfortunately the disciples
could not experience him till the outpouring of  the Spirit on Pentecost.
They remained the same- as timid, unfaithful, inconsistent and
unmotivated. Even after seeing the Risen Lord they could not experience
him or could not witness him. Moreover, those who were called to be
the fishers of  men had gone back for fishing under the leadership of
Simon Peter (Jn 21:3). So, Jesus “ordered them not to leave Jerusalem,
but to wait there for the promise of  the Father” (Acts 1:4).  Further
Jesus explained his great pastoral plan: “But you will receive power when
the Holy Spirit has come upon you; and you will be my witnesses in
Jerusalem, in all Judea and Samaria, and to the ends of  the earth.” (Acts
1:8). Accordingly, they returned to Jerusalem, constantly devoted
themselves to prayer, together with Mary the mother of  Jesus (Acts
1:12-14). Let this preparation of  the first Pentecost be an inspiration for
our Pentecost 2020 for a new vigour and vitality.

Have I made room for the Holy Spirit so that he could act?
How is it possible? I would like to suggest four means to make room
for Holy Spirit in our hearts.1. Walking with the Lord 2.  Building
the Church of  Christ 3.  Witnessing the Lord 4. Mother Mary, sure



path to Holy Spirit. The first three are inspired by first historical
speech of  Pope Francis on 13 March 2013.

1.Walking with the Lord:

God created us for fellowship with Him and He desires us to
walk with Him (Micah 6:8). Before the fall, Adam and Eve would
walk and talk with God in the garden of  Eden, but after they had
sinned, they were ashamed and hid when they heard him coming
(Gen 3:8). Their sin separated humanity from God (Rom 5:12). But
Jesus came to offer us forgiveness and restoration. The sacrifice of
Jesus enables us to have a personal and close relationship with God
through the Holy Spirit (Jn 14:16–17). When you put your faith in
Jesus, your relationship with God becomes the most important thing
in your life. You want to talk with him, seek him, and please him in
all your ways. This is walking with God. When you walk with God,
you invite him into your everyday life and your decision making.
You spend time praying and talking with him through out the day.

Walking with God also means you are in agreement with him
and his ways (Amos 3:3). No one is perfect, but when you are walking
with God your desire should be to see your own selfish desires die
for the sake of  seeing God, and  transform you more and more into
the image of  his Son: “Therefore, if  anyone is in Christ, he is a new
creation. The old has passed away; behold,  the new has
come”(2Cor5:17).

Another name for walking with God that is commonly used
in the New Testament is “walking in the Spirit” (Gal 5:16; Rom 8:4).
When Jesus ascended into heaven, He left the Holy Spirit with us.
The Holy Spirit, being on the earth and in us when we believe in
Christ, is our direct link to God (Rom 8:9–11).
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People who walk with God display the fruit of  the Spirit (Gal
5:22–23). Therefore Christ’s followers live in contrast to the ways of
the world surrounding them (Phil2:15).

Walking with God is a way of  life, and it is a choice. We can walk in
God’s ways or the ways of  the world, but we cannot do both ( Mat
6:24). Let the Holy Spirt help to make the right choice.

2. Building the Church of Christ:

It is good to know God’s plan to build the Church. Christ says,
“And I tell you, you are Peter, and on this rock, I will build my church and
gates of  hades will not prevail against it” (Mat. 16:18). Jesus tells Peter he is
the rock of  the Church. He affirms  Peter’s faith and character, and says that
he will be the foundation of  the Kingdom community as it grows. Christ is
building the Church, and we need to find out how he is building it so we can
partner with him.

Jesus teaches Kingdom, not building. The Gospel narratives are filled
with vivid parables, all about the Kingdom of  God. They were Jesus’ central
teaching. But this kingdom he speaks about is ‘not a where but a when’. It is
the state of  the world when people acknowledge God; when God is honored
and worshipped and respected—the Kingdom is present. The Church was
never about brick and mortar. Christ is the builder and people are the building
block.

In short, there are mainly three things that the Kingdom of  God
means:1. The rule of  Jesus Christ on earth. 2. The blessing and advantage
that flow from living under Christ’s rule. 3. The subject of  the Kingdom, or
the Church. Therefore, it is about a way of  being in the world. Being
Christians, our life should be attractive. Pope Francis calls it “evangelization
through attraction”. The sweet fragrance of  our virtuous life should be able
to attract people to Christ and build his Church.
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3. Witnessing for Christ

Before the Lord Jesus ascended into heaven, his last words were,
“You shall be witnesses to me in Jerusalem, and in all Judea and Samaria,
and to the end of  the earth” (Acts 1:8 ). The disciples boldly testified,
“We cannot but speak the things which we have seen and heard” (Acts
4:20).

Why do I need to witness? This can be seen from four dimensions:
God, the believers, the unbelievers, and Satan.

1. From God’s side:  God commanded us. Witnessing was a
command, not a choice.

2. From the believers’ side: We are chosen branches set in the vine
to bear fruit. It is that we would go forth and be fruitful, speaking
to others so that they also would become sharers of  this life.

3. From the unbelievers’ side: They need to hear to believe. Mankind
has a desperate spiritual need. What is our responsibility toward
our fellow human beings? We can see it in Paul’s words in Romans
1:14: “I am debtor both to Greeks and to barbarians, both to
wise and to foolish.” Every believer is a debtor.  Therefore St.
Paul admires, “How beautiful are the feet of  those who bring
good news!” (Rom 10:15).

4. From Satan’s side: His kingdom will suffer loss. Witnessing for
Christ also defeats Satan’s strategy of  keeping people under his
authority. The Lord Jesus needs us to speak the gospel to people,
“To open their eyes, to turn them from darkness to light and
from the authority of  Satan to God, that they may receive
forgiveness of  sins and an inheritance among those who have
been sanctified by faith in Me” (Acts 26:18).

How do we witness for Christ? The most important witnessing
is through our life,  through our personal experience of  Christ.  ”we declare
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to you what we have seen and heard so that you also may have fellowship
with us; and truly our fellowship is with the Father and with his Son
Jesus Christ” (1 Jn 1:3).

4. Mother Mary, Sure Path to Holy Spirit

At Pentecost the Blessed Virgin Mary received the Holy Spirit
with unique fullness because hers is the purest human heart. The Lord
promised to those who love Him: we will come to him and make our
home with him (Jn 14:23). In Our Lady this promise is most fulfilled
since she, the masterpiece of  God is most prepared to be the living
tabernacle of  the Son of  God and temple of  the Holy Spirit. When the
Angel greeted Mary: Hail, full of  grace (Lk 1:28), she was already
possessed by the Holy Spirit and filled with his grace. Yet, at Pentecost
the Holy Spirit descended upon Mary and filled her soul in a new way.
Because of  this gift of  sublime grace, she far surpasses all creatures,
both in Heaven and on earth. (Lumen gentium, 53).

At Pentecost Mary is presented as “the Mother of  Jesus.”
Undoubtedly, although Peter is head of  the Eleven, Mary represents
the heart of  the group, the unifying core of  all who have come together
to pray and prepare for the coming of  the Paraclete. Here we can see,
as John Paul II says, that “the Marian dimension of  the Church precedes
the Petrine dimension, although both are complementary” (Address,
12/22/87).

The descent of  the Holy Spirit at Pentecost prepared Mary and
the Apostles for their respective post Ascension missions. The tongues
of  fire that appeared in the Upper Room infused their hearts and minds
with charisms and gifts required for their vital mission of  evangelizing
the world: worshipping, preaching, teaching, healing, administrating,
serving and unifying the people of  God. The Holy Spirit effected their
transformation into Christ.
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Finally, this experience of  prayer with Mary, to invoke the Holy
Spirit, is not something that belongs to the past. Pope Benedict said
that “wherever Christians gather in prayer with Mary, the Lord gives his
Spirit”. Let us have the courage and generosity to renew our prayer in
union with the Virgin Mary. Let us ask her to intercede for us before
Jesus so that, as in the wedding at Cana, she may turn to her Son and
say, “They have no wine.” With her powerful intercession, Mother Mary
will bring about a second Pentecost in our souls, in our family, in our
Eparchy and in the entire Church.

                           Sincerely Yours in Christ,

+ Mar Jose Kalluvelil

  Bishop of  Mississauga

NB. Please read this Pastoral letter on May 17, 2020, during Holy
Qurbana in all our parishes and missions.
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Curia  Meeting

Virtual Curia meeting was convened on April 20, 2020. Bishop
Jose Kalluvelil presided over the meeting. Curia evaluated and updated
the pandemic situation and online activities of  Eparchy Crisis Team,
Parishes and Departments.

Eparchy Presbyteral Council

The second meeting of  the Presbyteral Council was held on
April 23, 2020. It was a Zoom online meeting as any sort of  gatherings
is prohibited because of  the outbreak of  Covid 19 pandemic. All the
members were present for the meeting. Meeting started with an
introductory prayer by Bishop Jose Kalluvelil.

Owing to the small numerical strength of  the Eparchy, there is
a situation that all matters are discussed in various forums comprising
of  same members. Hence to clarify the need of  the existence of  a
Presbyteral Council His Excellency Mar Jose Kalluvelil, Eparchy of
Mississauga once again reiterated the Canonical relevance and necessity
of  a Presbyteral Council in an Eparchy. It was then agreed upon that
the Presbyteral Council will continue to exist in the Eparchy fulfilling
the specific responsibilities. The Chancellor clarified that the specific
topics of  discussion in the Presbyteral Council are Eparchial Financial
account and Administrative matters concerning a Forane, a Parish etc
like erection of  a new forane, erection of  a new parish and so on. The
Proto Syncellus, Fr. Pathros also addressed the meeting.

The Decisions arrived at are:

1.  Decided to constitute Eparchial statutes for the Presbyteral
Council at the earliest.
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2.  A committee comprising of  Fr. John Mylamvelil, Fr. Boby
Muttathuvalayil and Fr. Augustine Kallunkatharayil, was constituted
to prepare the statutes of  the Presbyteral Council.

3.  According to the Syro-Malabar Church statutes, the Presbyteral
Council should be constituted prior to the constitution of
Consultors Body. It will then meet the requisite that all the members
of  the Consultors Body should be members from the Presbyteral
Council. Before the elevation of  Exarchate into Eparchy, due to
the shortage of  priests, we had only Consultors Body and no
Presbyteral Council. The decision arrived at after discussion on
this disparity is that the status quo will continue, and rectification
will be done when new members are nominated to the Consultors
Body.

4.  With regard to the Eparchial Assembly, it was decided that the
preparations will continue as scheduled and the Lineamenta will
be ready by May 20, 2020.

5.  There was a decision to have more comprehensive statutes for the
Eparchy as the ad experimentum statutes have not touched upon
some important areas. It was decided that further discussion on
this will be done during Live and Learn 2020, scheduled for July.

6.  It was decided to have the next Presbyteral Council meeting on
May 11, 2020 Monday.

The meeting concluded with a prayer led by Fr. Pathros.
Fr. Martin SDB
Presbyteral Council Secretary

Eparchial Assembly: Team Meeting Report

The Central Committee of  the Eparchial Assembly convened a
meeting on April 22, 2020. Ten members participated in the virtual
meeting which was presided over by Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil. The
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committee evaluated the progress in the preparation of  ‘Lineamenta’. It
is under prepetration by the experts with the guidance of  the Directors
of  the respective departments in the Eparchy. The final draft of  the
Lineamenta will be published on May 20, 2020 for further study and
discussion. The possibility of  conducting the Parish Assembly during
this unprecedented time was also under discussion.

For the Central Committee of  the Eparchial Assembly
Secretary, Fr. Augustine Kallumkatharayil

Monthly Recollection for Priests and Sisters

Monthly Recollection for Priests and Sisters for the month of
May will be held on May 4 Monday, 2020. Fr. John Mylamvelil will help
us with the priestly empowerment topic - Priests and Sisters: A Spiritual
Fatherhood and Motherhood.

Curia Meeting

Next Curia Meeting will be convened on 06 Wednesday 2020 at
10.00 am.

College of  Consultors Body Meeting

Next College of  Consultors Body Meeting will be held on 08,
Friday 2020 at 11.00 am.

Presbyteral Council

The next Presbyteral Council will be held on 11 May 2020 at
05.00 pm.

First Anniversary of  Elavation to Eparchy

First Anniversary of  elavation to Eparchy will be celebrated on
May 24. Sunday in Cathedral with solemn Holy Qurbana.
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NEWS FROM DEPARTMENTS
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PIOUS ASSOCIATIONS FOR CHILDREN

Dear Parents and  Pious Members,

As we continue into another month of  lockdown I hope
everybody is doing well.  During the  Holy Week various activities were
conducted by Pious association members and sent to all parishes.

Holy Bible Reading

Under the Eparchy we have started bible reading in many families
last month.  Initially this was started with the Pious Association members
and then as we continued we started seeing miracles of  reading the
Word of  God daily.  This prompted us to continue promoting this and
now we have over 250+ families reading bible daily for ½ hour from
various parishes.  Through this bible reading every family is hearing the
Word of  God and we hope that they are able to understand what God’s
desire is of  His people i.e. you.  The Word of  God is powerful and heals
our hearts.  During this pandemic as many of  us manage through various
situations at hand, the Word of  God will bring us comfort, strength and
hope.  Last but not least the Word of  God protects each of  us and
guards us from bad decisions and against people who may wish us harm. 
I hope and pray that the Word of  God brings small miracles in your life
and you continue this path of  your spiritual journey throughout your
lives. 

We continue with the many spiritual activities listed below to
engage our children at home.

 Prayer service for healing from COVID 19 (Join the PAC
Family Group virtually every day at 3 PM)
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 Virtual prayer (PAC Family Prayer group says the Rosary every
day at 6 PM through a dial in #)

 Adoration & Holy Mass at home (St. Alphonsa Cathedral has
this at 7 PM daily)

 Chain bible reading (Sit at home and read loudly for 1/2 hour.
After your time is done please call or text the next family on
the list to let them know where you stopped.  From there the
next family will continue.)

 Encourage children to do PAC 2020

 Ask children to write bible verses e.g. Roman 16:20, Genesis
12:2, Isaiah 41:10

As we come to the end of  the Pious year in May – I encourage
all parishes to discuss continuing virtual Pious gatherings in the months
of  June-August.

May God continue to bless each of  you and your loved ones. 
“In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the
Word was God” (John 1:1).        

May Gathering

Monthly meeting for May we cannot come together but we will
send you a link to do at home

Saint: St. Rita             Feast:  22 May           Virtue: Acceptance

Bible Verse: If  one member suffers, all suffer together with it; if  one
member is honored, all rejoice together with it. Now you are the body
of  Christ and individually members of  it. (1 Cor.12:26-27)

Description:

Jesus Kids & HCA Junior: God wants us to make friends with
everyone no matter how different they may look or act.
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HCA Senior & CML: Acceptance is the ability to respect the
dignity and rights of  all persons, even those whose beliefs and
behaviors differ from our own.  Everyone should strive to love
and respect their neighbor, as they love and respect themselves.

From the perspective of  the Catholic Graduate Expectations, an
accepting person:

 Finds meaning, dignity fulfillment and vocation in work which
contributes to the common good

 Witnesses Catholic social teaching by promoting equality,
democracy, and solidarity for a just, peaceful and
compassionate society

 Respects and affirms the diversity and interdependence of
the world’s peoples and cultures

 Respects and understands the history, cultural heritage and
pluralism of  today’s contemporary society

For more information, please contact Sr. Jeslin CMC at
         piousassociationsinexarchate@gmail.com

NURSES MINISTRY

During this difficult time of  Novel Corona Virus pandemic, we,
nurses would like to thank each one of  you for embracing us in your
reverent prayers and blessings. It is a great support and encouragement
for all of  us. Indeed there are many nurses and their families who are
extremely scared and stressed out because of this recent outbreak in
their facilities and communities, on the other hand we are fortunate to
have many nurses who have great convictions about their vocation-
NURSING- and admire that they are proud to be a nurse than ever
before in their profession and thank God for choosing them to be a
channel of  His healing touch to many unfortunate lives who depend on
their service.



Nurses Ministry in the Eparchy of  Mississauga focuses on the
spiritual enrichment and physical and emotional support of  nurses and
families, have undertaken certain measures and activities to assist the
nurses and their families to triumph over this situation.

 Nurses Ministry has been conducting prayerline through zoom
on every Wednesdays for more than an hour. It includes rosary,
preaching, Word of  God and praise and worship including special
intentions of  the week. These days Fr. Shaji Thumbechirayil is
constantly preaching and raising our intentions to God during
the prayerline. It provides great comfort and strength.

 Since the lockdown we started every day prayer service at 3PM
with Divine Mercy Rosary and Stations of  the Cross during the
lent period and have extended it to the special devotion to Mother
Mary with 33 days of  “Vimalahrudaya Prathishtta”

 We opened up a platform for the nurses who can avail some of
the PPEs free of cost

 Opportunities for spiritual sharing with Nuns from Holy Family
and CMC congregation have also been arranged for those in need.

 We conducted Divine Mercy Night Vigil on the night of  the feast
of  Divine Mercy (April 18). It included Holy Mass, Eucharistic
adoration, preaching by anointed preachers, rosary and so on. It
was attended by 184 participants throughout the Eparchy.

 On the prayerline and Night vigil we were blessed to have the
presence of  H.E. Mar Jose Kalluvelil who took a moment to
bless our hands so that they may become a channel of  God’s
divine healing. This special action of  consecration was wildly
accepted by all the healthcare workers.

Upcoming Events of  Nurses Ministry

 On May12th, on the International Nurses Day, we are planning to
observe a 12 hour prayerday inclusive of  Holy Mass, Eucharistic
adoration, preaching etc.
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The department continues to work with the COVID 19 crisis
management team and other departments of  the Eparchy in helping
with the various challenges presented during this pandemic. In addition,
team members were actively involved in assisting seniors, international
students, newcomers and families by providing information, resources
and physical help.

Keeping in mind the social distancing requirements, the team
actively participated in the various zoom meeetings conducted. The
team is also working on developing a document for the Eparchial

assembly.

SOCIAL SERVICES

 We are planning to open a platform for nurse who are stressed
out and scared to share their thoughts and fears with other nurses
who have great convictions at this time.

 In their family units nurses are encouraged to call each other
and extend their physical and emotional support to their
counterparts. Those who are isolated under the circumstances
of  COVID + status or under observations are made sure that
they get enough groceries and necessary supplies,

 We are financially supporting a nurse’s family over a course of
three months who is stuck with some morbidities and can not
come back to Canada due to the lockdown

 We are extremely supported by Our Directors Fr. Pathrose
Champakkara, Fr. Plogen Kannampuzha and Asst. Director Sr.
Jaisemaria CMC at every point of  time.
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SMYM NATIONAL CANADA

With the ongoing COVID
19 pandemic in mind, the SMYM
National team decided that prayer
is the most powerful tool in
supporting our frontline workers
and their families. As a result, ‘Pray
for a Cause’ initiative was launched
on March 30th, 2020. “Pray for a
Cause’ is a zoom Prayer session at 7
Pm led by the youth of  different
parishes on a daily basis. This
initiative is still being carried out by
the youth of  St. Alphonsa
Cathedral, Mississauga.

Another National Team initiative during this pandemic was to
host a Facebook Watch party of  the Passion of  Christ movie during
Good Friday. We were able to host
two show of  which we were able to
attract about 30 – 40 youth in total
for each of  the sessions.

On April 22nd 2020, it was
truly a blessing to join with SMYM
Intl youth in helping mobilization a
session with Fr. Rob Galea; a Maltese-
Australian Roman Catholic priest and
contemporary Christian singer-
songwriter. Fr. Rob session was truly
inspiring and encouraging especially

28



as we live through these unprecedented
times.

SMYM National Team worked
along with SMYM Global Team on a
project called ‘SMYM Global with you’.
This is a great initiative put together by
the SMYM Global Team to connect all
youth around the global as we fight this
crisis together.

SMYM INTERNATIONAL CANADA

April was indeed a great month in terms
of  SMYM activities. In the present scenario of
Covid-19, with full of  negative news around,
SMYM Canada under the Eparchy of
Mississauga was successful in holding a variety
of  online sessions giving hope and strength to
the youth, thus boosting their spirit in this
crucial situation. As we all know, there are tens
of  thousands of  International students in
Canada in which a major part is from India.
Due to the current lock down, most of  them
either lost their jobs, were laid off  or have
reduced work hours at their workplaces. During
these difficult times, the youth leaders of  SMYM Canada has been
conducting daily rosaries along with various sessions providing
information about legal, medical and revenue aspects including the
detailed method of  applying for EI (Employment Insurance / CERB
(Canada Emergency Response Benefit) / CESB (Canada Emergency
Student Benefit).
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The first session was
conducted by Adv. Chris Lamannil
helping students to clarify their
doubts whether to apply for
CERB / EI / EI sickness benefit.
It was undoubtedly a brilliant
session and we saw the maximum
participation of  about 200 for this
session; however only 100 people could be accommodated at a time.
The second session was conducted by Dr. Mimi Puthuparampil. Dr.
Mimi addressed the general concerns and fears among the student/ youth
community and various measures to be taken specially in this crisis in
order to reduce the risk of  exposure to Covid-19. The third session was
conducted by Paul Joseph Karintholil and his wife Babitha Paul. They
were really excited to teach everyone to make ‘Kozhukkattas’ online.
The session was more of  a fun filled cookery show involving interactions
from all the participants which made it a memorable evening.

In the next session, we had a celebrity guest-the playback singer,
Mr. Alphonse Joseph. We were more than happy and honoured to have
him with us for about 2 hours. It was a beautiful session filled with

music, sharing, testimonies and much more.
We received a very positive feedback from
Alphonse Joseph and he has promised to join
us in more sessions in future. The next session
was conducted by Prashant Srivastava,
Director of  South Asia-Seneca International.
This session was about the direct impact of
Covid-19 on International student community
and various ways to tackle it. Being a person
working with students, he was better able to
understand the needs of the students and
communicate to them in an effective manner.
The next session was conducted by Advocate
Simmi Chacko addressing the emergency
concerns of  the youth. Advocate Simmi
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Chacko delivered a very fruitful session highlighting the key legal issues
to be considered by everyone in the present situation.

The next guest we had is a well-known Movie director and script
writer, Mr. Leo Thaddeus. This session was more of  a sharing and
interactive one. The guest spoke about his struggles, survival and success
in his life along with the events that shaped his career. The next session
was conducted by Mr. Akhil Mooken (Media Officer, Peel Regional
Police) and Mr. Binoj Joseph (Rapid Response Team, Peel Regional
Police). They conducted the session on Civil protection act and clarified
the participants’ questions on Civil Laws. This was indeed a very useful
session to the attendees. The next session was conducted by Mr. Saji
George (MSW, R.S.W), a social worker on how to better manage stress
and metal health during a pandemic. As most of  the youth is under a

stressful situation with low income and other fears around, this session
proved to be quite pacifying.

The next one was quite an interesting one. The well-known band,
Masterplan UAE joined our zoom meeting. The session was filled with
songs, music, personal sharing of  every band member and so on. It will
always be a special one for the participants, the reason being that by the
end of  the session, they felt more like our own family. The next 2 sessions
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was conducted by Mr. Reji Koovakkada who
is working with the CRA. Mr. Reji addressed
all the questions regarding CERB / CESB.
There was a detailed explanation provided on
how to apply for CERB and who can apply
for CERB. Due to the increased requests from
the youth, a second session was conducted by
Mr. Reji in continuation to the first. These two
sessions saw the maximum number of
participant interactions as the students had ‘n’
number of  doubts pertaining to CERB which
were very patiently answered by both Mr. Reji

Koovakkada and Adv. Chris Lamannil.
Talking about the next session, is always a great privilege. We are

more than happy and blessed to inform that the renowned priest, Fr.
Rob Galea joined us from Australia. It was such a graceful experience
for all those who attended. We received a lot of  appreciation from many
people across the globe for having conducted this session. We were
humbled to have Fr. Rob who is an amazing
singer, motivator and a celebrity himself.
He graced the session with his soulful
music, encouraging words, his sharing on
vocation to priesthood. He also showed a
lot of  enthusiasm during the interactive
session and words feel short to describe
such a charming personality. Another major
milestone accomplished was the launching
of  the Eparchial Crisis support helpline
Canada-wide. This enables students to
address their concerns to the church
authorities in a much easier manner. The
details are provided in the SMYM Canada Website. Also, a weekly Bible
Quiz has been started in order to encourage the youth to know the Bible
better and thus make their Quarantine life fruitful. The first quiz was
conducted on April 26th, Sunday and will be conducted on every Sunday
hereafter.
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Holy Week Services

In view of  the ongoing Covid 19 pandemic situation, St.
Alphonsa Cathedral, Mississauga was live-telecasting the Holy Week
services for parishioners with the help of  limited resources.

We had two
online Holy Masses.
On Palm Sunday.
Bishop Mar Jose
Kalluvelil was the
main celebrant for
the Malayalam
service and Vicar Rev.
Fr. Jacob Edakalathur
led the English service.

On Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday and Easter,
Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil and Vicar Rev. Fr. Jacob Edakalathur led the
Malayalam and English services. On all other days too, parishioners joined
the online Rosary,
Adoration and Holy
Mass led by Fr. Shaji
Thumpechirayil and
participated in it with
much devotions from
their own homes,
God’s domestic
churches.

ST. ALPHONSA CATHEDRAL
MISSISSAUGA

NEWS FROM PARISHES
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During week
days, there is live
streaming on YouTube –
from 7:00 pm starting
with Rosary, Adoration
& Holy Mass. On
Saturdays and Sundays,
Malayalam Mass at 10.00
am in addition to English
Mass at 11.30am on Sundays.

Crisis Management Team:
St. Alphonsa Cathedral has developed a strong Crisis Management

Team to respond to the needs of  the present situation by offering mental
support, supplying necessary materials and other voluntary services to
the needy. The cathedral is well equipped to meet any urgent needs to a
certain extent.

Catechism Classes offered via Distance Learning:
In view of  the current state of  Covid 19 pandemic and the

uncertainty surrounding the extended duration and impact, First Holy
Communion and Confirmation celebrations are postponed until further
notice.

However, the Catechism department decided to continue the
formal faith formation classes through distance learning, starting the
weekend of  April 25th-26th. This is for First Holy Communicants and
students in grade 3 and up to grade 12. Teachers send instructions to
parents via email and give assignments that aim at engaging students in
each grade for 30 minute per week. These assignments are due on a
biweekly basis. Marks from these assignments are recorded and counted
towards their overall performance. Younger kids in Grades JK- Grade 2
are expected to memorise common prayers.  This distance learning
program is well executed with the great support from all catechism
teachers and encouragement from the parents.
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April 2020 Monthly Gathering of  PAC

On April 4th, 2020, we had our first virtual gathering for the
Pious Association for Children.  Here we learned about St. George whose
Feast is on April 23. Our virtue for the month was Love and we can
relate this virtue with the Bible verse “You shall love the Lord your God
with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind, and
with all your strength.’
The second is this, ‘You
shall love your neighbor as
yourself.’ There is no
other commandment
greater than these”
(Mark12:30-31).  The day
started with special
Adoration for children, which was led by our Bishop Mar Jose Kalluvelil,
followed by Holy Mass and Way of  the Cross.  After this there was a
session where 2 of  our leaders prepared lessons for all the children.
During Holy Week our leaders also prepared various activities and the
videos were shared with parents to help the children foster Holy Week
activities in their own homes.   Special classes were also delivered to
children for Good Friday along with Children’s Mass throughout Holy
Week.  The animators sent out a survey to all parents towards the end of
April requesting feedback on the online sessions conducted during the
past few weeks.  Under the leadership of  Sr. Jeslin CMC, the animators
also started Friday evening sessions for children, which is held every
Friday from 6-7:30pm followed by Holy Mass.

Upcoming events

 May 2nd:  Eighth Monthly Meeting – Virtual Gathering (Links
will be sent to parents)

Other events

 PAC Family Group Chain Bible Reading – Daily 12 – 10 pm



Knights of Columbus

The Covid-19 Pandemic has hit us all quite bad in terms of  the
economy, job security, finances, education, transportation etc.

Knights of  Columbus are called to step into the breach and
leave no neighbor behind – especially in this time of  crisis.

As the corona virus pandemic continues, our duty is to lead our
families, protect our parishes, and serve our communities, remem-bering
always that where there’s a need, there’s a Knight. Supreme Knight Carl
A. Anderson has challenged Knights to take this moment as an
opportunity to “deepen our commitment to the very principles which
define us: charity, unity and fraternity.”

Knights of  Columbus Order wide are encouraged to serve and
sacrifice for those around us. Many, including in our own councils and
parishes, are isolated and alone in quarantine. Food banks, blood centers,
and other essential services have been depleted of  their vital supplies.
There are many people and places that require urgent help.

When crisis strikes, we respond with care, compassion and charity.
It is time for all of  us to answer the call – and leave no neighbor behind.

Quoting our Worthy Supreme Director Carl Anderson as below.

Responding to the pandemic, in March we launched a new
initiative — “Leave No Neighbor Behind” — and councils worldwide

 PAC Family Group Prayer service for healing from COVID 19 –
Daily at 3 pm

 PAC Family Group Virtual Rosary – Daily at 6 pm

 Animators Telephone Rosary every Wednesday at 9 pm

 Young Ministers of  Christ Telephone Rosary every Thursday at
9 pm

 Children’s Friday Prayer Service – every Friday 6-7:30 pm
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are already implementing it, providing critical support in neighborhoods
and parishes, donating blood, and ensuring that no one is forgotten. The
Supreme Council has also launched a multimillion-dollar campaign to
support food banks in the United States and Canada, and we are providing
a financial lifeline for dioceses as well,

During this pandemic we have also adapted from in-person
meetings to having councils conduct essential business remotely.

Our actions have been a powerful witness, and a recent degree
ceremony, held online, produced the largest number of  new members
from a single event in our Order’s history. The Supreme Council is hosting
our new Exemplification of  Charity, Unity and Fraternity online every
Thursday. In addition, our eMembership option continues to provide a
quick and easy way for men to join our brotherhood.

The Knights of  Columbus has risen to meet every challenge we
have faced since 1882. In fact, COVID-19 is the third pandemic in our
Order’s history. As we have always done before, we will prevail and do
immense good during this time. Not only will the Order come through
this crisis; we will make a decisive difference in ensuring that our parishes,
communities and countries do the same.

How is the Knights of  St Alphonsa Council helping our Syro
Malabar Community today?

The Knights of  Columbus Grand Knight and some of  our Officers
are part of  the Eparchy -led Crisis Management team and are taking an
active part in discussions, helping to source one full skid of  rice bags and
green gram (pachai payaru)

These are being distributed to the most-needy of  our community
and did help some of  our international students.

Help to reach food, cooked food, groceries and medical items to
some of  the recent Covid positive community members.
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This year is critical for our own Churches in Canada. The Knights
of  Columbus has allocated usd. 100m to help our Churches with a 2
year line of credit.

By God’s grace, The Knights of  Columbus is pleased to have secured
approval for our Syro Malabar Eparchy with a CAD 750,000 loan which
was a critical need for our Eparchy.

We have launched an on-line
membership drive to recruit more
members to help our initiative and to
continue to be the ‘Right arm of  the
Church’. This is the time more than
ever for our Parishioners to support
the Knights of Columbus and be
leaders to help our brothers and sisters.
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Lent 2020:

For the first time in many years, the faithful witnessed retreat,
adoration, mass and Easter Triduum through Zoom Meetings arranged
by our Parish and the diocese of  Mississauga. We were very priviledged
to have attended Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil's retreat, who led the faith-
ful in the presence of  God, through Eucharistic Adoration and shar-
ing personal experiences/songs/examples and the Word of  God, thus
helping the people seek God's mercy and grow in holiness.

Prayer Life during Pandemic:

Prayer is a vital necessity especially during this pandemic that
has brought life to a standstill. At every Mass, although we pray for
various needs of  the faithful,  the front line and essential workers are
specially remembered, as they "Smell Christ" when they serve the com-
munity.

As St. Louis de Montfort once said, "It is not so much the
length of  a prayer, but the fervour with which it is said, which pleases
Almighty God which touches His Heart." With the intention of  the
eradication of  the Corona virus, the Catechism students of  our Parish
joined their hands together in prayer every day from Monday through
Saturday @ 3:00 p. m and recited the Divine Mercy Chaplet, coupled
with the message as simple as ABC: A- "Ask for His Mercy"; B- "Be
Merciful"; and C- "Completely Trust in Jesus". Now in preparation
for the Feast of  Pentecost, the students pray for the outpouring of  the
Gifts of  the Holy Spirit on themselves and their families, especially
during this pandemic.

Some of  our youth also join in prayers offered by different
prayer groups in Mississauga.

ST. ALPHONSA PARISH
 CAMBRIDGE
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Scripture Reading:

As St. John Paul II put it, "Prayer should accompany the read-
ing of  scripture, for prayer is the response of  the Word of  God en-
countered in Scripture under the inspiration of the Spirit."  With al-
ready the adult's Bible reading in progress, now the Catechism students
[JK (Read by Parents) through Gr. 11] of  Cambridge Parish have begun
the chain Bible reading every day, Monday through Saturday, from 9:30
a. m to 9:30 p. m in their homes. We hope the reading of  our Sacred
Scriptures will help the students as well as their families know and love
Christ more and more.

Catechism Students at Work during Pandemic:

Besides completing the work assigned by their Catechism Teach-
ers, some of  our students have put in extra effort utilizing their time
and creativity, and expressing their faith through these drawings either
by remembering how much they miss attending Church physically or
by celebrating 50 years of  Earth Day caring for the protection of  God's
Creation-Our Earth, or honouring our own Original Earth Day Advo-
cate, the Patron Saint of  Animals or Ecologists-St. Francis of  Assisi.

(The Planet I drew is our home planet Earth. The tree and rose
represents the plants on earth, the butterflies represent the animals on
Earth. God sent Angel to safe guard Earth and everything on earth. We
as God's creatures, let's protect and save our Mother Earth. Ann Scaria-
Grade 4)
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Upcoming Event:

Logos Bee 2020:

The Parishioners (Beginners to Adults) are requested to prepare
for the upcoming parish level Logos Bee 2020 Bible Quiz. The parish
level winners will then participate in Eparchy Level Logos Bee Quiz.
However, due to the current Covid-19 situation, the previously posted
schedules have changed, and new dates will be announced later.

Prayers for Health Workers

Prayer sessions were conducted by Zoom for frontline health
workers on March 30 and April 7.

Fr Shaji Thumpechirayil gave the talks which were very practical
and inspiring.  The Holy hour was conducted by Fr. Alencherry. Number
of  nurses and other health workers who are directly involved in helping
Covid -19 patients attended the program. Christ-in-Action group, the
prayer force in the parish, is praying every day for Covid -19 patients,
their families and for health workers.

Lenten Retreat

A three-day retreat was conducted for the parish during the first
week of  April (on 3 to 5). Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil was the preacher,
who analyzing the Word of  God encouraged the people to love God
and to stay close to Jesus. This Lenten retreat was very inspirational
during a time when the people were closed in a lonely mood due to the
Corona Virus. The retreat ended on Palm Sunday.

ST. THOMAS PARISH
SCARBOROUGH

41



Covid -19 Crisis Management Team

Covid -19 pandemic has affected the lives of  people in every
respect. A good number of  the parishners have lost their jobs temporarily
or permanently. Many find it difficult to meet the ends together as the
steady flow of  income ceased to exist. Many members of  the parish,
particularly the new arrivals and the international students have problems
with paying rent and buying food items. The Canadian Civil authorities,
both federal and provincial are helping the people immensely. However,
some groups do not qualify for such aids or in some cases, the
governmental support may not be enough. The parish has stepped in to
help the needy. We have formed a Crisis Management Team with the
Parish Council members and some other selected people as members to
gather foods items and funds for the purpose. An on-line donation facility
was created, and food items were collected. It was an encouraging
experience to receive so much food items and a good amount of  money.
The Christ-in-Action group alone collected $2260.00. So far, we have
been able to help all who have sought help. The Crisis Management
Team under the leadership of  the Kaikarans is functioning very efficiently.

Liturgical and Spiritual Programs

Holy Mass, Adoration and other spiritual exercises are celebrated
on-line daily. It is very well used by the people and they really appreciate
such services. The Holy Week services also were done in the Church
strictly observing the directives of  the governments. These on-line
services were followed by a large number of  people.

Family Units

Family Units meet regularly and through Zoom facility families
keep in contact with other members in the group. Attendance is better
when it is done through Zoom. In some cases, the Units meet oftener
on their on to pray the rosary or doing the Stations of  the Cross.
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Parish Council

During this locked-in period, the Parish Council met twice already
through Zoom. The first meeting on March 21 discussed and assessed
the Covid -19 situation and selected the Crisis Management Team to
deal with the problem. The second meeting was on April 25th. It discussed
the Annual Accounts of  2019, the budget for 2020 and the accounts of
January to March of  the current year. The accounts were presented by
Cino Naduvilekutt, our accountant. After thorough examination and
discussion, the Council approved the accounts. The budget was presented
by Mr. Sabu Varghese, Chaiman of  the Finance Committee which also
the Council approved. Fr. Alencherry, the Vicar thanked all members
for their great support and hard work, particularly Mr. Shaju Vathikulam,
the auditor, Cino Naduvilekkutt, the accountant and Sabu Varghese, the
Chairman of  the finance Committee. Fr. Daris did the prayer at the
beginning and the end.

Sunday School

1) The teachers and the students did a prayer session on Zoom on
Friday, April 3rd for people affected by Covid -19.

2) On April 10, the teachers and the students conducted the program
‘Praying for the Nation’ by Zoom. In this program they read Bible
passages, and shared their reflections.

3) Catechism Classes were conducted for students of  grade 4 to 12
through Zoom on April 11, 18, and 25. On April 18, Fr. Shaji
Thumpechirayil conducted the classes for the students divided into
three groups: grades 1–3, 4–8, 9-12. The students really enjoyed
the sessions.

4) Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil gave a special session to the Sunday School
teachers of  this Fonare on April 25. The theme of  the talk was
‘Being called to be a Sunday School Teacher in Canada’. 47 teachers
participated in this session.
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Parish Council

The Parish Council met twice during this locked-in period. The
first meeting discussed and assessed the situation created by Covid -19.
It decided to do any necessary assistance to the needy and the Council
to act as Crisis Management Committee. This meeting also decided to
conduct the Family Units’ election on-line on the 21st of  March using
the tool created by Nisha Siju, the IT specialist in the Council. The
Pastor and the Kaikarans, were entrusted with the task of  conducting
the election.

The second meeting of  the Council discussed and approved the
Annual Accounts of  2019 and the Budget for 2020 presented by Anoo
George, the accountant. Mr. Shaju Vathikulam audited the accounts.
The Council also decided to buy a house for the parish which can be
used for various purposes. FR. Alencherry, the Vicar and Saji karyadi
and Joshi Koottummel, the Kaikarans, thanked the Parish Council
members for their support and cooperation

Family Units’ Election

The various coordinators and the Parish Council member of  all
five Family Units were elected on the 21st of  March. This on-line election
was very successful and conducted very smoothly. The Vicar and Joshy
Koottummel were the coordinators and the results were published on
the 23rd. The Parish Council is approved by Mar Jose Kalluvelil and
Curia.

SMYM, Oshawa

The SMYM members are meeting every week and pray for
security from the present pandemic under the leadership of  Rachin Joy.

ST. JOSEPH SYRO MALABAR
CATHOLIC CHURCH OSHAWA
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This Zoom program is very inspiring and the Youth Animators, Mrs.
Babbi Rajeev and Nirmal Benny play a big role in conducting it.

Catechetical Department

The Catechetical Department under the leadership of  the
Acting Principal, Jishi Valookaran has very successfully conducted the
classes via Zoom for all the classes. Almost 99% of  the students were
present.

Pious Associations

The members of  Pious Associations of  this parish participate
regularly through You Tube in the program conducted by the central
team. Besides, the SMYM members conduct interactive sessions for
the children.

Mass and Other Spiritual Services

The members of  the parish participated in the Lenten Retreat
conducted from Scarborough Forane Church and take part in Sunday
Masses and other spiritual services broadcasted from there also.

HOLY FAMILY PARISH HALIFAX

Holy Week and Daily Holy Qurbana

During this unique and different situation around the world Holy
Family church, Halifax is using social media platforms to help the pa-
rishioners in their spiritual needs.

Our community celebrated Holy Week with the limited avail-
able resources, but with absolute dedication and devotion. Vicar Fr. John
Mylamvelil and Fr. Joseph Kizhakkedath led the Holy Week celebra-
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tions starting from Palm Sunday to Easter and parishioners could view
and participate online which was different but a divine experience for
all. Holy Qurbana is being celebrated everyday and streamed online as
per schedule and parishioners attend and enrich their soul at this much
needed time. Amidst this crisis situation, our parish is praying Divine
Mercy chaplet everyday to remember and support all the people in need
of  His mercy around the world.

Parish Council

The parish council was conducted online on 17th of  April, 2020
in the special situation of pandemic to introduce the members of the
Council and the various responsibilities and duties of  each member of
the council to Fr. Joseph Kizhakkedath.

Catechism and Pious Associations for Children

Holy Week Activities for Kids

The Pious Association Coordinators with the extended support
from Sunday School teachers conducted some Holy Week activities for
the kids observing the importance of  each day of  the Holy Week start-
ing from Palm Sunday to Easter Sunday. Making use of  the present lock
down situation the children celebrated the Holy Week in a very creative
and meaningful way by preparing some Holy Week crafts like palm leaves,
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tomb of  Jesus, vachana maram, conducting five finger prayers and kids'
Way of  the Cross, practising Bible Reading, action songs, learning Bible
quotes and doing little deeds of  charity at home and so on. Each day's
activity was posted in the previous evening to the WhatsApp groups of
different grades and the children worked on the given activities at home
and posted their videos and stills on the following day. The various ac-
tivities helped the children as well as their parents to go through the spirit
of  passion week in a meaningful and an inspirational way.

Online Catechism Classes

As the services at the church are closed, a suggestion was pro-
posed to continue catechism classes through Zoom application and is
well executed by the  determined teachers and the enthusiastic children
of  Halifax with the great support and encouragement from the parents,
since 5th of April.

Online Sunday School Registration

It's a happy fact that we have some new students joining the Sun-
day classes now and to get them enrolled without fail an online registra-
tion has been introduced. Parents of  newly joining students are utilizing
this facility.

Crisis Management Team

The crisis Management team of  the Parish responds to the needs
of  the present situation by offering material helps and voluntary services
to the needy. We have equipped ourselves to a certain extend to meet any
needs of  urgency.
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 Holy Week Services

St. Joseph’s Syro- Malabar Catholic Parish held services for Palm
Sunday, Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday and Easter Sunday
virtually. Despite not being able to physically attend the Holy Qurbana,
a holy experience was had by parishioners  in their homes.

Pious Association Activites

Due to the COVID-
19 crisis, the three Pious
Associations were not able to
hold their monthly gatherings
at the Mission House.
However, this did not stop the
children from completing
many different activities. They
have been interceding for the
whole world, praying Psalm 91 daily and learning a Bible verse daily.
They completed many activities during Holy Week such as colouring
pages, worksheets, crossword puzzles, trivia and much more.

ST. JOSEPH SYRO-MALABAR
PARISH HAMILTON
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 Catechism

Due to the closure of  Sunday services, the Catechism Department
at St. Joseph’s Syro-Malabar have been in the process of  moving
Catechism classes online. Many teachers have been conducing online
classes with their students through social media.

Talk and Adoration by Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil

On April 22 , Fr. Shaji Thumpechirayil held a virtual talk and adoration
for the youth of  St. Joseph’s Syro- Malaber Parish. It was a truly divine
experience for the youth.

Adoration and Holy Mass

Daily Adoration and Holy Mass are being offered by Fr. Thomas
Venmanthara, Pastor,  to intercede for the global coronavirus pandemic.

ST. MOTHER TERESA PARISH
NIAGARA

Catechism Staff  Meeting

Online virtual staff  meeting was conducted on April 5, 2020
which was presided over by Fr Thomas Venmanthara to plan the academic
and faithful activities for the catechism children during this Pandemic
period. Accordingly, the class teachers formed online groups to give
catechism instructions, daily bible verses for students to write down and
to practice basic prayers.

Youth

There was an Online Way of  the Cross for Youth on Good Friday
led by Fr Thomas Venmanthara. Online session by Rev. Fr Shaji
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Thumpechirayil  for Youth was held on April 22, 2020, where he
appreciated the activities of  Youth in the Parish and encouraged the
youth to grow in faith throughout their life to emanate as model for the
entire community.

Nurses Ministry

Nurses’ ministry, is very active during this crisis period, where its
members are frontline fighters of  the pandemic, instilling confidence,
courage, and vigil rooted in hope and divine love as taught by Christ.
The entire Parish joined the online adoration and holy Qurbana was
conducted by Fr Thomas Venmanthara to support the health care workers
that infused motivation, courage and hope among nurses. Members of
nurses ministry participated in the Adoration, Night vigil, way of  cross
and Divine Mercy Chaplet  led by different Priests, on April 18, 2020.
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APRIL 2020
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Date Time Program

1 08.00 pm Presided over Covid-19, Crisis Management
Team Meeting

2 05.00 pm Presided over, Western Canada Priest’s
Meeting

5 10.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral on
Palm Sunday (Live Stream)

6 11.00 am Discussed with priests on Financial planning
in the outbreak.

12.00 pm Participated in the Monthly Recollection for
Priests and Sisters

7 07.00 pm Presided over, Crisis Management Spiritual
Team Meeting

8 05.00 pm Gave Maundy Thursday Message to Shekinah
TV

 09.30 pm Gave message and blessing for Nurses
Ministry Prayer

9 7.30 pm Officiated Maundy Thursday Qurbana at
Cathedral (Live Stream)

10 10.00 am Officiated Good Friday Ceremonies at
Cathedral (Live Stream)

09.30 pm Gave message to SMYM
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11 10.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral (Live
Stream)

05.00 pm Gave Easter Message to Shekinah TV

07.30 pm Officiated Easter Vigil Holy Qurbana at
Cathedral

12 10.00 am Officiated Easter Qurbana at Cathedral for
Children (Live Stream)

14 10.00 am Officiated the Funeral Service of  Mr. John
Thachile

16 05.00 pm Presided over Priest’s Gathering

17 07.30 pm Conducted question and answer session for
PAC members

19 06.30 am Adoration and blessing for Nurses Ministry
Night Vigil

10.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana and Conclusion of
Eparchial chain prayer.

20 11.00 am Presided over the Curia Meeting

22 05.00 pm Presided over the Eparchial Assembly Team
Meeting

23 11.00 am Officiated Silver Jubilee Qurbana of  Rev. Sr.
Celine Rose CMC

05.00 pm Presided over the Presbyteral Council

26 10.00 am Officiated Holy Qurbana at Cathedral (Live
Stream)

29 05.00 pm Inaugurated and gave introductory talk on
YOUCAT, Youth Faith Formation




